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Applying for
your child’ s secondary
school place 2019-20 — a summary

You must apply by 31 Octoberfor a place at secondary school.

You will be
+,1&e"! #

child’s school
place on
1 March.



You fill in an application form - either online, by phone or on paper -
and name three schools. This can include schools outside Derbyshire. You list
the schools in order of preference, with your most preferred school listed first.

You can apply from 10 September 2018.

We prefer you to apply online at and this is
quick and easy to do. If you apply online you will immediately receive an email
to confirm your application has been received. Internet access is available at all
Derbyshire libraries, children’s centres and some schools may allow you to use
their computers to apply. Your online application is secure and confidential and
can be updated by you right up to the closing date.

If you cannot access the internet you can Call Derbyshire on for
staff to take your application details. This takes about 15 minutes. Please note
call charges may vary and calls from mobiles may cost considerably more. If for
some reason you are unable to make an application either online or by
telephone ring the admissions and transport team on

If your application is for a place at an aided, foundation or academy school you may
be required to complete a supplementary form or supply additional information.
You can get these forms from the school or at

If you apply online or by phone make a note of your username, password and
unique identification numbers. You will need these to log on to change your
application or to get your decision.

We process all the applications, dealing with those received by the deadline
first. If a school is oversubscribed places are offered according to the criteria
given in the guide for parents.

Most schools in Derbyshire have a normal (catchment) area criteria and
children living in the area are given a higher priority when places are offered.
When you apply online you will be told the normal (catchment) area school(s)
for your home address.

You may want to consider how popular a school is when you apply and how
likely your child is to get a place. The guide for parents includes the number
of places available at each school and a breakdown of the categories of
children offered places last year, which you may find helpful.

Schools hold open evenings for parents to look around and speak to teachers
and these can be useful. Find out about these from the schools you are
interested in.

When you make your application consider how your child will get to school as
you are responsible for getting them there. Information on school transport is
available at or in the guide for parents.

Where we cannot offer a place at any of your chosen schools your child will
be allocated a place at the normal (catchment) area school - if places are still
available - or the next nearest school with places available.

If you applied online you can log on to get the result or you will receive an
email about your place on 1 March 2019. If you don't have an email address
your offer will be posted second class on this day.

Your child will automatically go on a waiting list for any Derbyshire school
you listed as a higher preference than the one you were offered.

You can appeal against the decision. The decision notification you receive will
advise you how to appeal.



